

## **Department of Youth, Sport and Recreation**

March 14th, 2023.

Mathew Dragonetti President Pickleball Association of Bermuda 6 Abri Lane Pembroke, HM 02

Dear Mr. Dragonetti,

## Re: National Sports Governing Body - Recognition Request

On behalf of the Department of Youth Sport and Recreation, I take this opportunity to thank you for submitting your recognition application and supporting documentation. It gives me great pleasure to inform you that the Pickleball Association of Bermuda has been granted National Sports Governing Body status for the sport of Pickleball for fiscal year 2023/24.

Continued NSGB recognition relies on your organization's compliance with the NSGB Terms and Conditions document and the Bermuda Sports Anti-Doping Authority's (BSADA) rules and regulations. NSGB compliance is a process that takes place yearly.

An orientation meeting for your organization can be held at your earliest convenience in April. To schedule a meeting please contact Maceo Dill at <a href="mdill@gov.bm">mdill@gov.bm</a>. We look forward to partnering with your organization in delivering quality sports services within the community.

Yours Sincerely, KCBean

K. Charryse Bean

Director